Evangelist J. Paul & Jennifer Barnes 513 James Connis Street Flushing, MI. 48433 301-704-2417

"Merry Christmas"

Lighthouse Baptist Church 1950 N Jebavy Dr, Ludington, MI 49431

Dear Pastor Blount & Church Family:

My family and I would like to extend to you a very Merry Christmas and a fantastic New Year. We are truly blessed and grateful for all you have done for us in 2019. We are blessed to know that you have been and are continuing to pray for our family. 2019 has been filled with many blessings and opportunities to make Christ known to all. This is the reason why we celebrate Christmas and look forward to a new year.

In February of 2019 we were able to be used at Lighthouse Baptist Church in Ludington, Michigan. It was a blessing to be back where beauty is all around and we are looking forward to being once again there in February of 2020. In May, we were able to see our daughter Jamie graduate from college and she is now teaching in a school in our area. She enjoys her work and we are thankful to have her home. During the summer of 2019, I had the privilege to preach and do revival services in Virginia and in Maryland. We saw the Lord work and do only what He can do in the lives of many. Thank you for praying and being a part of God's work. In September, I did a revival in Indiana. I was able to preach at Fishers Baptist Church in Fishers, Indiana. We did a tent revival on their new property and God showed his power and grace to us. Recently, I have been able to fill in the pulpit at our home church, and in other churches in the area.

Our children are doing well. Two years ago our son Josh was given braces for his teeth. His journey started his senior year of high school and has just been completed. He was selected by a local charity that helps students get a new smile. He looks great and is heading off to West Coast Bible College in January, 2020. We will miss him greatly, and are praying that the Lord will guide him as he seeks his will. Alyssa is 17 and a Junior this year at Immanuel Baptist School in Corunna, Michigan. She loves a smaller school and is doing wonderful. Matthew is 9 and he is also there. 4th grade is going well. It is a hard year for any student and he is doing well.

Please pray for our family and that the Lord will open opportunities for me to have meetings and be used of Him. I am available and would help in any way you can use me. My health has its ups and downs, but it does not stop me from doing what God has called me to do. We are truly blessed! May the Lord keep you and transform you to His likeness in 2020.

Because Of Christ,

Evangelist Paul and Jen Barnes & Family